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In Flanders Fields 

In Flanders fields the poppies blow 

Between the crosses, row on row, 

That mark our place; and in the sky 

The larks, still bravely singing, fly 

Scarce heard amid the guns below. 

We are the Dead. Short days ago 

We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow, 

Loved and were loved, and now we lie 

In Flanders fields. 

Take up our quarrel with the foe: 

To you from failing hands we throw 

The torch; be yours to hold it high. 

If ye break faith with us who die 

We shall not sleep, though poppies grow 

In Flanders fields. 

The significance of the poppy as a lasting memorial symbol to the fallen was real-

ised by the Canadian surgeon John McCrae in his poem In Flanders Fields. The 

poppy came to represent the immeasurable sacrifice made by his comrades and 

quickly became a lasting memorial to those who died in World War One and 

later conflicts.  2015 marks the 100th anniversary of Lt. Col. John McCrae’s leg-

endary poem, In Flanders Fields.  McCrea assembled his iconic verses while un-

der heavy artillery fire in Belgium during World War One.   



Hello fellow constituents, 

Some more of what my job at County Council 

entails. 

We hear a lot about various Councils having 

closed meetings and closed meeting investi-

gations. While we in Head Clara and Maria 

have very few closed meetings, that is not 

the case at County. Closed meetings are a 

common occurrence and you can imagine 

that running a corporation as large as       

Renfrew County there are a lot more situa-

tions that meet the strict criteria for holding a 

closed meeting. These closed meetings are 

often held at committee and again when the 

committee reports are given to County    

Council. 

The County is in the process of reviewing its 

official plan. This is a very complex process 

and is very regulated by the province. Your 

Council has had a presentation by the Proper-

ty and Development group and there will be 

opportunity for further input. Most of the 

smaller Municipalities in the county use the 

County’s official plan. 

The County warden is elected on an annual 

basis and this year we have Peter Emon, the 

current warden and Councilor Walter Stack 

from Arnprior vying for the position. They are 

elected by the members of County Council in a 

closed ballot vote. 

Some of you may have noticed that Swisha road 

has been repaved. This is one of the many roads 

the county owns and maintains. 

Well that’s it for the County part of my job for 

this newsletter. 

Head Clara and Maria were successful in obtain-

ing a Canada 150 grant of $24,000 to apply to 

our three boat launches to do repairs and       

upgrades. Staff will be soliciting your input so if 

you have any good ideas for improvement or 

know of any problem areas that need fixing 

please let staff know. Thanks to Melinda for her 

good work in winning this grant money for us. 

Please make a point of joining us for our        

Remembrance Day ceremonies on Wednesday, 

November 11th at the township hall between 

10:30 and 10:45. We will be viewing a short vid-

eo before going outside for the service. A light 

lunch will be 

provided.  

Hope to see 

you all there. 

A  m e s s a g e  f r o m  m a y o r  g i b s o n  
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Information from  Municipal Property Assessment Corporation 

 

If you have not already received an Property Assessment Notice, you should receive yours shortly. On   

October 27, 2015, the Municipal Property Assessment Corporation (MPAC) will begin mailing nearly one 

million Property Assessment Notices to property taxpayers across the province.  

Each Notice mailed this fall shows the assessed value and classification of a property based on a   January 

1, 2012 legislated valuation date, which is in place for the 2013-2016 property tax years.  

The last province-wide Assessment Update took place in 2012 when every property owner in Ontario    

received a Property Assessment Notice from MPAC. During non-Assessment Update years, MPAC contin-

ues to review properties as new homes are built, owners renovate, structures are removed and properties 

change use. The next province-wide Assessment Update takes place in 2016 for the 2017-2020 property 

tax years. 

Although each Notice includes a variety of ways to contact MPAC, constituents may also contact your 

office. To help answer property taxpayers’ questions, an online information kit has been posted on 

www.mpac.ca.  

Property owners are encouraged to visit aboutmyproperty.ca to confirm their property details and      

compare their property with others in their neighborhood. Login information is included with every Notice 

mailed. 

Enquiries about Property Assessment Notices and assessment matters in general may be directed to the 

Customer Contact Centre at 1 866 296-MPAC (6722) or 1 877 889-6722 (TTY). Additional information is 

also available on www.mpac.ca. 

https://www.mpac.ca/PropertyOwners/2015PropertyAssessmentNotice
http://www.mpac.ca
http://www.aboutmyproperty.ca
http://www.mpac.ca


HCM RECREATION COMMITTEE 

This month I would like to personally use this space to say Thank you, Thank you, Thank you to the 

volunteers who are (or have been) part of the HCM Recreation Committee and work tirelessly 

(along with many other volunteers) to put on events for our community such as St. Patrick’s Day, 

Canada Day, Music in the Park, Ball Tournaments, Trail Side Café, 50s/60s Dance, Fish Fry, Commu-

nity Breakfasts, Wild Game Dinner and Hunter’s Ball, Kids Halloween Parties and New Year’s Eve.  

The first year and a half of operations has yielded 5-6 large community events and numerous small-

er activities each year resulting in over $17,000 to put back into the community for 2016. 

 

In addition to raising operating funds for the subsequent year the committee has also purchased 

equipment for the community including: kitchen wares, picnic tables, umbrellas, tents, benches, a 

play structure for Old Mackey Park and upgrades to the Veteran’s Memorial.  

 

Thank you to members and Council representatives alike including: Councillors Dave Foote and Cal-

vin Chartrand; Gayle Watters, Jim Watters, Paul Sarrazin, Roseanne Boudreau, Betty Condie, Linda 

Chartrand, Noella LeBreton, and Marlene Gibson. 

Past members including: Councillor Debbi Grills, John Reith, David Balla-Boudreau and Carl Lentz. 

 

Thank you for making our community an inclusive, active place to live.  Your efforts have not gone 

unnoticed.   

 

Sincerely,  

Melinda Reith, Clerk/CAO 

C o m m u n i t y  n e w s  
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Remember to save 
your Value Mart 

Receipts for  
Library  

Fundraising! 

The Next Newsletter will go out January 8th, 2016.  If 

you have any content for inclusion, please submit it to 

hcminfo@xplornet.com or drop a hard copy off at the 

municipal office before then.  Thank you for your in-

terest in your community. 



C o m m u n i t y  n e w s  

There was a good turnout for Fred Blackstein’s humor-

ous presentation on October 24th. He spoke of his ex-

tensive experience volunteering in the community.  

Fred was involved in substantial fundraising which led 

to major projects such as establishing the 911 emergen-

cy system, the 1998 Ice Storm Emergency recovery, the 

building of the Miramichi Long Term Care Facility, Pem-

broke’s Millennium Waterfront Park and the new Otta-

wa Valley Campus of Algonquin College . 

Fred was able to  pass on valuable knowledge that is 

beneficial to our community, being that we are so vol-

unteer driven.  

Our Christmas Cake Baking days were also a hit! We 

baked enough delicious cake to contribute to our sen-

ior’s programming refreshments, as well as to sell to  

the public to raise enough money to continue the tradi-

tion again next year. I would like to thank  Melinda and  

Emily Reith, Linda Chartrand, Connie McCallum, 

Roseanne Boudreau and Gayle Watters for coming out 

and making it  such a great event.  

Also, Thank you to everyone who purchased the Christ-

mas Cake, it is now sold out! 

Our upcoming events include: 

Aging Well Theatre, a local group who performs hu-

morous skits on aging well. Admission is free and light 

refreshments will be served.  This will take place on 

Thursday November 12th at 1:30 pm. 

Pickle ball will take place on Thursday December 3rd at 

1 pm in the township hall.  Davis Earle will be coming to 

demonstrate the rules and regulations of the game.  

On December 10th at 10 am, Beth Ethier from the On-

tario Provincial Police will be coming to discuss  Scam 

and Fraud Awareness with the community. This is an 

issue that is of growing concern as it is present in our 

every day lives, from banking and telephone to email. It 

is becoming increasingly difficult to distinguish between 

what is legitimate vs. a scam. Beth will be able to assist 

with these issues as well as answer any general inquires 

you may have.  

Kim Knight will be delivering a 45 minute Yoga session 

on  Tuesday January 12th at 10 am. Everyone is wel-

come to attend this free class, whether you are a begin-

ner or advanced. Kim describes this class “ as a "yoga-

like" class about alignment to help with osteoporosis, 

posture, pain reduction, foot issues, better breathing, 

increasing strength, increasing range of motion to allow 

for safer, more stable walking. The class will start with a 

popular yoga breathing technique to centre the mind 

and then move into some gentle major joint warm-ups; 

ankles, wrists, shoulders, knees, hips, back and neck. 

Then we will do some exercises/movement to strength-

en the hips and legs which will also be good for bal-

ance, along with some shoulder and spine movement. 

We would finish in 'deep relaxation' sitting in a chair. A 

chair would be available through out the class for bal-

ance and resting and to use as a prop for some of the 

movement. “ Please do not by shy to join us, the more 

the merrier! 

If anyone has any questions or concerns about any of 

there programs, or any others you would like to see, 

please call the office at 613-586-2526 and we would be 

happy to discuss it with you. Please keep an eye out for  

calendars and posters that will be distributed within the 

community with the latest recreational programming.  

      (CF) 

  

HCM Senior’s program 
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Library News 
 

November is upon us, and together with all Canadians our thoughts turn to-

wards Wednesday, November 11th - Remembrance Day.  "On Remembrance 

Day members of the armed forces (soldiers, sailors and airmen) are commem-

orated. The other common name for this day is Armistice Day which marks the 

date and time when armies stopped fighting World War I on November 11th at 

11am in 1918 (the eleventh hour of the eleventh day of the eleventh month). 

Some 100,000 Canadian soldiers died in the First and Second World Wars."    

 

HCM Public Library is proud to highlight a collection of books for both youth 

and adults, as well as movies/DVDs, which focus on the wars, our Canadi-

an military and their families and their experiences during and after wartime.  

 
A few of our 'junior' book titles are:  
 
Valour Remembered 
-At Vimy Ridge 
-Elsie's War 
-Heroes of the Holocaust  
 

Our 'adult' non-fiction include: 
 
A Train in Winter 
-True Canadian War Stories 
-No Higher Purpose -Amazing Airmen 
and many more titles. 
 

DVDs include: 
 
In Flanders Fields 
-D-Day 
-Watch and Warn 
-Dieppe 
-The Boys of Kelvin High 
and more. 
 
 

 



Your Escape Close to Home 

Drop by the library to check out our books—new and old, DVDs, audio-books, use our wifi or go on-line with one 

of our computers.   

Enjoy your Library! 

Open M, T, W & F 8:30 — 4:00  

Tuesday evenings 6:00 p.m. — 8:30  

Saturday 12:30 p.m. — 3:00.   

Don’t forget to drop in and check out our Christmas/seasonal selection of books and 
DVDs, on display after November 18th.   In the meantime, if you know of any new seasonal 
books or DVDs to add to our collection, please let us know by emailing the librarian at 
hcmlibra@xplornet.com. 
 
In December, you will have a chance to win Santa’s Workshop (made of chocolate).  This 

will be on display from December 2 – 23, with the draw taking place on the 23rd.  

Thank you to everyone who came out and joined us for our 
Library fundraiser Card Party on October 22nd; it was a total 
success.  See you in the Spring! 
 

 
Another Public Library Week has come and gone, and we thank all of 
our library patrons who came to visit their library.  The lucky winners of the 
Public Library Week draws are:  
 
$25 Coles Gift Card - Emily Reith 
$15 Coles Gift Card - Nathanial Chaput 
$10 Coles Gift Card - Winston Chartrand  
Chocolate Haunted House - Tom Foreman 
 
We are pleased to note that our collection includes "The Occupied Garden: A 
Family Memoir of War-Torn Holland" written by two local sisters/authors - Kris-
ten den Hartog and Tracy Kasaboski. 
  
Remember, not only do we have new books and movies coming in all the time, 
we also have many e-resources and magazine subscriptions available to all li-
brary patrons. 

mailto:hcmlibra@xplornet.com
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Tone and Fit Group 
Meets Monday, Wednesday, and Friday 

Township Hall - 9:00 am to 10:00 am 

Everyone is welcome - No Cost—Please come and join us. 

         

Mild Aerobic exercise to suit your needs via DVD instruction. 

Contact Cathy Sutherland – mcsutherland1954@gmail.com  or 613-586-2591 for information! 

Or just drop by. 

Yoga in Stonecliffe 

Yoga is continuing for a late fall session at the HCM Community Centre. The start times are changing for these Thursday morn-

ing yoga classes with instructor Kim Knight. We are hoping to interest at least 5 participants and will gladly welcome more!   

Yoga is a great activity for all age groups. It can help you improve your strength and flexibility. 

Things you need to know: 

 

Classes and Times: 

Thursday November 5 11:00 to noon 

Thursday November 12 11:00 to noon 

Thursday November 19 11:00 to noon 

Thursday December 3 11:00 to noon 

Thursday December 10 noon to 1:00 *time change for this day only 

Thursday December 17 11:00 to noon 

 

$10 per class prepaid for the 6 weeks ($60) 

Participants will need a yoga mat. There are a few mats at the hall if you wish to try a class. 

 

A Message from Kim 

After the first class, I’ll tailor your classes to suit the needs of each of the participants; observing how they move and making 

recommendations for healthier movement using poses and movement to do this. Participants need to be able to get up and 

down off of the floor, assisted by a chair if necessary. 

 

If you are interested in joining this group, please contact Debbi Grills to get your name on the list at 613-586-1904 or leave a 

message at the office 613-586-2526. 

mailto:mcsutherland1954@gmail.com
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Fire Safety in HCM 

For more information please visit http://www.mcscs.jus.gov.on.ca 

WHAT IS CARBON MONOXIDE? 
 Carbon monoxide (CO) is known as the silent killer because it is an invisible, tasteless and odourless gas that 
can be deadly. 

 CO is produced when fuels such as propane, gasoline, natural gas, heating oil or wood do not burn completely 

in fuel-burning appliances and devices such as furnaces, fireplaces, hot water heaters, stoves, barbeques, porta-

ble heaters and generators or vehicles. 
 Over 80% of CO-related injuries and deaths in Ontario occur in the home (source: TSSA). 

SYMPTOMS OF CARBON MONOXIDE POISONING: 
 Exposure to CO can cause flu-like symptoms such as headaches, nausea and dizziness, as well as confusion, 

drowsiness, loss of consciousness and death. 

 If your CO alarm sounds, and you or other occupants suffer from symptoms of CO poisoning, get everyone 

out of the home immediately. Then call 9-1-1 or your local emergency services number from outside the building. 
If your CO alarm sounds, and no one is suffering from symptoms of CO poisoning, check to see if the battery 
needs replacing, or the alarm has reached its "end-of-life" before calling 9-1-1. 
 

CO ALARM INSTALLATION REQUIREMENTS 
Carbon monoxide alarm installation requirements 

 Fuel-burning appliances include furnaces, hot water heaters, gas or wood fireplaces, portable fuel-burning 
heaters and generators, barbeques, stoves and vehicles. 

 If your home has a fuel-burning appliance, a fireplace or an attached garage, install a carbon monoxide alarm 
adjacent to each sleeping area. 

 If you live in an apartment or condo building: 

 If there is a fuel-burning appliance in your condo/apartment, install a carbon monoxide alarm adjacent to 
each sleeping area. 

 If your building has a service room, carbon monoxide alarms must be installed in the service room and adja-
cent to each sleeping area of all condos/apartments above, below and beside the service room. 

 If your building has a garage, carbon monoxide alarms must be installed adjacent to each sleeping area of all 
condos/apartments above, below and beside the garage. 

 For added protection, install a carbon monoxide alarm on every storey of the home according to manufactur-
er’s instructions 

In general, “adjacent to each sleeping area” means the hallway serving or area outside the sleeping area. For in-
stance, a CO alarm must be installed in the hallway adjacent to multiple bedrooms in a house or apartment. 

However, there may be situations where “adjacent to each sleeping area” refers to the area around the bed, 
within the bedroom or sleeping area itself. 

CO Alarms are required by law. If you need to purchase one, they are available at the Township Office. Please give 

us a call at 613-586-2526 if you have any questions or concerns.  



November 15 

November 29 

December 6 

January 3 

January  10 

January  25 

January 31 

 

February  14 

February 28 

March 20 

April 3 

April 17 

 

 

 

WANTED 

Looking for interested individuals to help 

decorate the community centre for Christ-

mas.  You don’t have to have any special 

talents, just be willing to use your imagina-

tion to help turn our hall into a winter won-

derland.  We are looking for people to dec-

orate trees, hang snowflakes, string lights 

and garland, set up our “fireplace” and 

decorate the mantel.  If you are interested, 

please let us know.  New for 2015, we hope 

to string outdoor lights.  We are currently 

looking at Saturday, December 5th or Sun-

day the 6th – a.m.  If that time doesn’t suit 

but you’d like to help, I’m sure we can find 

a specific task for you.  Just leave a mes-

sage on our voicemail after hours or with 

Crystal during office hours.” 

Community Dates to Remember 

 
 November 11, 2015—10:30 am 

Remembrance Day Ceremony 
 
 November 12, 2015—1:30 pm 

Aging Well Theatre 
 

 November 13, 2015 -  2 pm 
Regular Meeting of Council 

 
 November 14, 2015 

Wild Game Dinner 5 -7:30 pm 
Hunter’s Ball 8pm-12 am 
Come out for live entertainment 

 
 December 3, 2015 - 1 pm 

Pickle ball  
 
 December 5 - Hall Decorating / Baking 
 
 December 10, 2015—10 am 

Beth Ethier, OPP 
Scam and Fraud Awareness 

 
 December 31, 2015 - 8 pm 

New Year’s Eve Party 
 

 January 12, 2016 - 10 am 
Kim Knight, Yoga 
 
 
 

Watch your email and bulletin boards for 
more information. 

EUCHRE SCHEDULE 

Come join us for Euchre at the Township Hall        

Sundays at 2 pm.  



Things got a whole lot spookier at the hall  on Hallow-

een weekend.  There was a good turnout with witches, 

wolverines, princesses, pirates and more! With such a 

great turnout we can plan for these activities to con-

tinue. However, with so many children we have to en-

sure proper parental supervision is present. Here is a 

sample of our art work.  



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  Please keep these tips in mind for the upcoming holiday 

season. 
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Waste reduction 

 Canadians produce more than 31 million tonnes 

of waste annually. Nearly 40% of this waste is generated 

at home with the remainder coming from commercial, 

industrial, construction and demolition sources. Of the 

waste we are generating, we are diverting less than 25%. 

Most of our waste is buried in landfills. For waste to de-

compose in a healthy environment, such as your compost 

pile, it requires air and water. These are not present deep 

in the landfill, and as the waste slowly decomposes and 

reacts with what is around it, it can produce a leachate 

which may end up in our groundwater system, not to 

mention creating greenhouse gases such as methane and 

carbon dioxide. According to Environment Canada2, land-

fill sites account for 38% of Canada’s total methane emis-

sions. If we can reduce the amount of waste that is pro-

duced in the first instance, we are conserving resources 

and limiting the need to reuse or recycle.  

It is up to each of us as individuals, communities, schools 

or businesses to consider what we are throwing away 

and the environmental impact this is causing. We need to 

look for alternatives that will promote waste reduction 

and help to protect our environment. 

 

Municipal Disposal Site Hours 

Bissett Creek Site    
Tuesday 12:30 pm - 3:30 pm (3 hours) 
Saturday 12:45pm - 3:45pm (3 hours) 
Located on Bissett Creek Road 
 
Stonecliffe Site 
Thursday  12:45pm - 4:15 pm (3.5 
hours) 
Saturday 8:30 am to 12:00 noon (3.5 
hours) 

Located on Kenny Road 

Collection Days and Times 

Deux Rivieres  

Tuesday 10:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. 
Bissett Creek  

Tuesday 11:30 a.m. - 12:00 noon 
Stonecliffe  

Thursday 11:00 - 12:00 noon 
Mackey  

Thursday 9:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. 

HCM Staff Diversion Efforts 

We collect pop can tabs, stamps, Campbell’s labels and milk bags at the municipal hall.  We pass them on to differ-

ent organizations or school groups who then collect larger amounts with the end goal of providing funds or a product 

to make someone’s life easier.  

If you are aware of any other group or organization which collects recyclable materials for the greater good; let us 

know and we will investigate to see if it is something that we can support.   
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Reduce 

Reducing the amount of waste pro-

duced in the first place, is by far the 

most efficient way of conserving re-

sources and protecting our environ-

ment.  

We are all responsible for the waste 

we produce, so think: what do you 

throw away each day? When you 

avoid making waste in the first place, 

you don’t have to worry about reus-

ing it or recycling it later.  

At work or school:  

 Reduce paper use by using both 
sides  

  Pack your lunch in reusable con-
tainers 

  Rent items that are not used 
very often  

 Purchase products with recycled 
content  

When shopping:  

  Reduce waste by avoiding over 
packaged or unnecessary dispos-
able items .  

 Avoid food packaged in individual 
servings—where feasible and 
safe, buy in bulk  

 Buy drinks in refillable containers 
where available  

 Use your own cloth bags  

As a community encourage your 

neighbors and friends to do the 

same. As a business reduce the 

amount of packaging you require for 

your products or the amount of ma-

terials used to make your product.   

Reuse 

Reusing items give the resources they 

were originally made from another 

life, while reducing pollution and con-

serving the energy that comes with 

the manufacturing process or recy-

cling the items.   

 Purchase durable products that 

can be repaired and reused. 

 Donate things to or purchase 

household items and clothing 

from charity shops or have a yard 

sale. You will be amazed - one 

person’s trash is another’s treas-

ure!    

 Reuse jars and containers for 

storage.  Donate reusable equip-

ment to schools, churches or oth-

er charity organizations.  

 When shopping consider buying 

used items. There are many 

“used” stores that offer refur-

bished items that work as good as 

new.  

 

 

 

 

Recycle 

Recycling and purchasing products 

made with recycled materials is the 

next way we can conserve resources.   

If we can’t reduce waste by avoiding 

it, and it can’t be reused, can we re-

cycle it?  

17 million Canadians (nearly 2/3 of 

us) have access to recycling. 

 Recycle in the garden by com-
posting organics such as food 
scraps, leaves and yard trim-
mings.  

 At work, separate items for recy-
cling - this can save your business 
money in disposal costs.  

 At school, consider setting up a 
recycling program.   

 At home, use the recycling ser-
vices provided by your municipal-
ity or take end-of-life items back 
to where they were purchased or 
other take-back centers.  

 When shopping consider the ma-
terial that the item is made from 
and packaged in. Have the re-
sources already had a previous 
life? Are these resources renewa-
ble? How much of it is made up 
of recycled content? And only 
purchase materials which can be 
recycled again.  

Recycling Collection Dates 

November - 9, 23 

December - 7, 21 

January - 4, 18 

February - 1, 15, 29 

March - 14, 28 



Mayor Jim Gibson  

home - 613-586-2761 

hcmjimg@gmail.com 

Calvin Chartrand 

home—613-639-3106 

chartrandc@hotmail.com 

Dave Foote 

home—613-586—2228  

hcmfoote@hotmail.com 

Debbi Grills 

home - 613-586-1904 

hcmdgrills@gmail.com 

Robert Reid 

home—613-586-9384 

robbie1_400@hotmail.com 

15 Township Hall Road 

Stonecliffe, Ontario 

K0J 2K0 
 

www.townshipsofheadclaramaria.ca 

Melinda, Noella, Bill, Wilfred (Terry), Gayle, Crystal 

Phone: 613-586-2526   Fax: 613-586-2596 

 

twpshcm@xplornet.com (Melinda) 

treasurer@xplornet.com (Noella) 

chambers@xplornet.com (Gayle - not checked 

daily) 

hcmcbo@gmail.com (Bob - not checked daily) 

hcminfo@xplornet.com 

 

Bob—CBO/Community Fire Safety Officer  

613-586-1950 or 613-401-6955 

EMAIL LIST:  If you would like to be on our communi-

ty email list please contact the Municipal Office.   It 

is the intent of staff to keep email addresses secure 

by using Blind Carbon Copy however; we can not 

guarantee confidentiality.     

T H E  U N I T E D  

T O W N S H I P S  O F  H E A D ,  

C L A R A  &  M A R I A  

VISIT OUR UPDATED SITE 

www.townshipsofheadclaramaria.ca 

Use your voice for kindness, your ears for compas-

sion, your hands for charity, your mind for truth, and 

your heart for love.  

Council 2015 Meeting Schedule 

Council meets at 2:00 pm. (14:00 h) 

November 13 | Dec. 11 
_______ 

Recreation  Committee 

Meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month in the 

 community centre at 7:00 p.m.  

meetings are open to the public 

If you are interested in joining the recreation committee please 

call the township office at 613-586-2526 

Sub committee meetings are posted on the municipal calendar located on our 

webpage at http://www.townshipsofheadclaramaria.ca/calendar/ 


